Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Penalty Charge Notices
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Can you please provide the number of Penalty Charges issued at Thurcaston Road (Bridge) Leicester for the following periods April 2022 to March 2023. 
Answer:
This information is already in the public domain i.e. the Council’s website. Therefore, this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is reasonably accessible to you by other means.

The information can be accessed via the following link:
Penalty Charge Notices issued per Bus Gate/Bus Lane issued monthly — Leicester Open Data
April to May 2023. How many appeals did the Council receive and what were the outcomes
This information is not recorded in a reportable format. It would require an officer to go through each case to identify which PCN was challenged when, especially for Thurcaston Road.  The Council issued in the region of 37,000 plus PCNs last financial year. At around 5 minutes per case, this would exceed the cost limit prescribed in the Act.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for Local Authorities is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending 2.5 working days in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
